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Good afternoon, 

 

I would like to say a big thank you for your support of the School Street Initiative. We have had lots of positive 

feedback along with many parents and residents who are grateful that we have embarked on a seven week trial. 

If there are any parents who could volunteer and support us in keeping the roads safe for 

our school community, this would be a great help. 

 

As always, the school is a buzz of activity. Year 2 is off to Marwell Zoo, the assemblies this 

week will focus on 'Black History' and we have so much more happening in school. 

 

Enjoy the week ahead. Take care. 

 

Mrs Carlyle 

 

 

This week’s assembly theme is… 

 

The theme for this year’s Black History Month is ‘Time for Change: Actions not Words’. 

You can read more about Black History Month on the official website. 

 

 

Messages from the office… 
Please remember that we are a nut free school.  
 
People who suffer from nut allergies can develop a severe, potentially life-threatening 
allergic reaction. 
 
If someone has a nut allergy it is not just eating nuts that can cause a severe reaction, 
just being touched on the skin or smelling the breath of someone who has had nuts or a product containing nuts 
can trigger an allergic reaction which can cause breathing and swallowing difficulties. 
 
We cannot have nuts in school in any form. 
 
So please do not put any nut products in your child’s packed lunch or give them a snack containing nuts. There 
are many other products that can present a risk, so please check the packaging of products closely. 

 

https://www.blackhistorymonth.org.uk/


 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We had our first week of School Streets! 

You can read all about it on the Portsmouth 

News website!  

We had a wonderful 

Macmillan Coffee Morning and 

raised an incredible £384.58! 

Well done to our competition winners Hallie and Aleena who had their banner designs made 

into our School Streets banners! You can see them on Lyndhurst and Crofton Road!  

https://www.portsmouth.co.uk/education/kings-academy-college-park-in-portsmouth-launches-school-streets-initiative-to-keep-children-3861500
https://www.portsmouth.co.uk/education/kings-academy-college-park-in-portsmouth-launches-school-streets-initiative-to-keep-children-3861500


 
 

  



 
 

 

 

 
 

Our Value Champions this week… 

Year R 

Turtle Class Jellyfish Class Seahorse Class Starfish Class 

Ibrahim – Independence 
Maya - Independence 

Aubrey – Independence 
Barnaby – Independence  

 Roman – Independence 
Ebad - Independence   

Year 1 

Koala Class Dingo Class Wombat Class Emu Class 

Sully – Teamwork 
Sofia – Challenge  

Beatrice – Responsibility 
Nelly – Challenge  

Clark – Challenge 
Emma - Creativity 

Freddie – Resilience 
Hallie – Independence  

Year 2 

Meerkat Class Flamingo Class Zebra Class Giraffe Class 

Mila – Independence  Roman – Independence  Hudso – Independence  
Katie – Responsibility  

Charlie – Independence  

Year 3 

Ra Class Anubis Class Hathor Class Horus Class 

Zion - Resilience 
Kian - Independence 

Lenny – Responsibility 
Isla – Resilience    

Varvara – Creativity 
Olivia – Responsibility  

Freya – Kindness 
Frank – Resilience   

Year 4 

Neptune Class Venus Class Apollo Class Minerva Class 

Sienna – Kindess 
Kian – Resilience   

  Jaiyen – Challenge 
Aleena – Independence   

Monty – Challenge  
Max – Teamwork  

Year 5 

Fiennes Class Sharman Class Peake Class McArthur Class 

David – Responsibility 
Zach – Responsibility   

Finn – Responsibility 
Amelie – Independence   

Mia – Teamwork 
Lewis – Creativity   

  

Year 6 

Seacole Class Brunel Class Carroll Class Pankhurst Class 

Jack – Teamwork  
Shriyan – Challenge  

Lucan – Teamwork 
Hamza – Responsibility   

Gracie – Independence  
Anastasia – Teamwork  

Niamh - Creativity 
Sebastian - Responsibility   

 

 

 



 
 

 

Key upcoming dates: 

SPORTS TOURNAMENTS 

Friday 7th October: Under 11 Boys’ football 

 

Tuesday 4th October:  Stubbington Parent Information 
   Evening (4.30pm – Infant Hall) 
Wednesday 5th October: Year 2 Marwell Zoo (2F & 2G) 
 

Monday 10th October: Hello Yellow Day 

Monday 17th October: Harvest Festival 
Tuesday 18th October: Individual school photos  
 

 Phonics Open Morning 

Parents will be invited to arrive at the infant hall at 9am for an introduction to how we teach phonics at KACP 
before having the opportunity to observe a lesson in their child’s year group. We expect this event to last no 
longer than an hour in total. 

Tuesday 11th October:   Year R 
Wednesday 12th October:  Year 1 
Thursday 13th October:   Year 2 

 

Attendance 

Which classes got 100% 
attendance last week? 

Which classes got the best 
attendance last week? 

Seahorse – Year R 
Anubis – Year 3 

 Year R – Seahorse Class (100%) 
 Year 1 – Dingo Class (96.7%) 
 Year 2 – Giraffe Class (98.5%) 
 Year 3 – Anubis Class (100%) 
 Year 4 - Minerva Class (96.8%) 
 Year 5 – Fiennes Class (98.9%) 
 Year 6 – Pankhurst Class (93.9%) 

Which year groups had the best 
attendance last week? 

Infant School – Year R (97.4%) 
Junior School – Year 3 (97.4%) 

How many classes met our school 
target of 96% last week? 

14 out of 28 
That’s three less than last week and only 

half of the school! Let’s do better this week! 
 

 


